










Answer to Additional Question for The Record from House Natural Resources Hearing on May 
23, 2019 

 
1. If Congress finally treats the territories equitably and provides uncapped funding with Federal 

match determined in the same way as states, what would the U.S. Virgin Islands do to ensure that 
Medicaid beneficiaries have access to comprehensive services comparable to the what states must 
provide? 

a. With the additional federal funding, what specific investments could you make to improve 
eligibility and benefits over time. 

• With respect to eligibility, since April 01, 2017 the VI Medicaid income standard for 
the MAGI eligibility groups for a family of one is $15,654.  This is 133% of the VI 
poverty level of $11,770 and that is 94% of the Federal poverty level in FY 2019 of 
$12,490.  For the aged, blind, and disabled population the Medicaid income standard 
is $20,833 which is 177% of the VI poverty level of $11,770 and this is 167% of the 
Federal poverty level in FY 2019 of $12,490.  Since that time we have increased our 
enrollees from approximately 24,500 to approximately 28,000. 
However, we estimate that under our current Medicaid income levels there are 
approximately another 15,000 to 20,000 persons who are eligible but not yet enrolled 
in Medicaid.  If we were to get uncapped Federal funding an 83% matching rate, we 
would be able to increase our outreach to this eligible but not enrolled population and 
perform an eligibility determination to see if they are qualified for Medicaid. 

• With respect to benefits, we would be looking to; increase behavioral health 
treatment on the island on both an inpatient and outpatient basis, expand the amount 
of community based care we provide for persons with disabilities and mental illness, 
expand the cancer and dialysis treatment we can provide on the island, begin again to 
provide nursing facility services on the island, and determine if we could provide 
financial and other incentives to specialty and other physicians and nurses to improve 
access to care. 
Additionally, if we are able to address our infrastructure problems and rebuild our 
facilities we would be able to once again provide a full range if inpatient and 
outpatient hospitals services and also provide the full range of primary care services 
through our clinics. 
 
   


